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PRESENT:

Councillor Rennie, in the Chair.
Councillor Parker-Delaz-Ajete, Vice Chair.
Councillors Downie and Fletcher (fourth member).

Also in attendance: Sharon Day (Lawyer), Fred Prout (Senior Licensing Officer), Will Tomkins 
(Environmental Health Officer) and Helen Rickman (Democratic Adviser).

The meeting started at 10.34 am and finished at 10.37 am.

Note: At a future meeting, the committee will consider the accuracy of these draft minutes, so they may 
be subject to change.  Please check the minutes of that meeting to confirm whether these minutes have 
been amended.

55. Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair  

Agreed that Councillor Rennie was appointed as Chair and Councillor Parker-Delaz-Ajete 
was appointed as Vice Chair for this meeting.

56. Declarations of Interest  

There were no declarations of interest in accordance with the code of conduct.

57. Chair's Urgent Business  

There were no items of Chair’s Urgent Business. 

58. Temporary Event Notice  - John Denman - Stuart Road Car Park, Stuart Road, 
Plymouth  

It was reported to committee that during pre-hearing discussions with the premises user, 
Environmental Health had agreed modifications to the TENs which addressed their 
concerns. This was in accordance with Section 106(2) of the Licensing Act 2003. The 
modifications had been made to four of the applications and the Licensing Officer was in 
possession of those modified TENs applications. Therefore under Section 106(3) Licensing 
Act 2003, Environmental Heath’s objections were treated as withdrawn. The remaining four 
TENs had been withdrawn by the applicant. As this had all happened prior to any hearing 
commencing, there was no requirement for the committee to hold a hearing.

59. Exempt Business  

There were no items of exempt business. 


